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1. Introduction  
 
Wool Parish Council’s Financial Regulations state: 

4.8. The RFO shall regularly provide the council with a statement of receipts and payments to 
date under each head of the budgets, comparing actual expenditure to the appropriate date 
against that planned as shown in the budget. These statements are to be prepared at least 
at the end of each financial quarter and shall show explanations of material variances. For 
this purpose “material” shall be in excess of £500 or 25% of the budget.  

This is the first of four reviews for the financial year and arguably the least useful. It shows 
the expenditure (and income) for the year to date (at 30th June 2022), compares it to exactly 

one quarter of the total budget and highlights any differences of £500 or 25%.  
 
The report works well for monthly expenditure such as salary, pension, library rent and bin 
collection. The report works less well for non-monthly regular expenditure such as Business 
Insurance (once a year), PWLB payments (twice a year) and Youth Club payments (three 
times a year) but it still has value at certain points in the year. The report works least well 
for expenditure with no identifiable pattern such as Training and Parish Maintenance, but it 
increases in value towards the end of the financial year.   
 
Despite the report’s limitations, it is best practice and is an integral part of budget 
management. 
  



2. Performance against budget April – Jun 2022 
 
How to read the report 
 
The total annual budget is shown in the ‘Annual Budget’ column. Negative values are 
expected income.  
 
The total income or expenditure at 30th June is shown in the ‘Actual YTD (Year To Date)’ 
column. 
 
The ‘Actual variance’ column shows difference between Actual YTD and a quarter of the 
annual budget. This is highlighted in red if exceeds £500 (positively or negatively).  
 
The ‘% variance’ column shows the difference as a percentage of a quarter of the annual 
budget. This is highlighted in red if exceeds 25% (positively or negatively).  
 
The reason for columns being highlighted is shown in the ‘Reason column. 
 





 
  



3. Recommendations 
 
The library rent is 2 months behind but this is being rectified in the July 2022 BACS run. This 
was deliberate as The Co-operative Bank’s website was randomly reinstating a standing 
order for the library rent which resulted in double payment. This issue is apparently now 
fixed. 
 
Ironically the main issue which needs addressing is not highlighted in red. The Employers 
Pensions contributions are out by £68 per month. This should be addressed in the next 
budget review otherwise the category will be £816 per annum overspent.  
 
The next review should be at the end of September 2022.  
 
Steve Smith 
Responsible Finance Officer for Wool Parish Council 
July 2022 
 
 
 
 


